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FADE IN:
 
 
EXT. NORTH KOREAN GRASS FIELDS - NIGHT
 
AVERY (20), a perfectionist with a knack for revenge, lays in 
the grass in her ghillie suit. Holding her silenced sniper 
rifle.
 
She zooms in on her target. KIM JONG UN (35). Her mission on 
her arms reads "KILL KIM BY 00:00 hour"
 
She crawls forward to get a better position.
 
Avery stops to slow her breathing as two KOREAN GUARDS (34) 
walk past her on their patrol rounds.
 
KOREAN GUARD #1 (34) stops next to Avery and signals for 
KOREAN GUARD #2 to move ahead.
 
Korean Guard #1 pulls down his zipper to pee. 
 
Avery remains still as the urine trickles on her.
 
Korean Guard #1 notices the different layout of the ground. 
He slowly leans forward revealing her hiding spot.
 
Before Korean Guard #1 turns to alert Korean Guard #2 Avery 
subdues and shoots the guard in the head.
 
She holds Korean Guard #1 up in front of her like a puppet. 
 
Korean Guard #2 walks over to investigate the commotion.
 
Avery shoots the Korean Guard #2 in the head twice.
 
Avery lets both bodies slump to the ground as she positions 
herself back into the grass.
 
A large timer turns on in the compound. It reads "900 
seconds".
 
Avery checks her watch "23:45".
 
She crawls away from the men as a spot light turns on 
exposing the scene.
 
Avery reaches her sniper rifle as KOREAN SOLIDERS (33) run 
over to the bodies.
 
A low rumbling growl comes from the forest. 



 2.

A TIGER (9),a natural born hunter, crosses in front of a 
tree.
 
Avery aims at the spot lights and quickly shoots them out.
 
The Korean Soldiers panic attracting the Tiger. 
 
The Tiger pounces on them. Swiftly he kills the Korean 
Soldiers. 
 
Avery crawls away faster.
 
The Tiger finishes the last Korean Soldier. He sniffs the air 
and growls.
 
He runs towards Avery.
 
Avery turns on her back and fires her sniper rifle at the 
Tiger. Hitting him on the shoulder.
 
The Tiger swipes the sniper rifle out of her hand.
 
He swipes at Avery as she roles away from the claws.
 
Avery pulls out her Bowie knife. 
 
The Tiger pounces again. He lands a strike on Avery's leg.
 
Avery holds in her yell. She stabs the Tiger in the necks as 
He strikes her leg.
 
Avery stabs the Tiger in the neck again. He falls on top of 
Avery dead.
 
Avery gathers her things. She lays back in the grass to slow 
her heart.
 
Avery ties a scarf around her leg to stop the bleeding.
 
She struggles to crawl to her position.
 
The ground begins to rumble as a missile slowly rises from 
the compound. 
 
She quickly gets her sniper rifle into position.
 
She loads the bullet. 
 
Avery sets her aim on Kim in the window of the missile 
control room.
 
Avery exhales slowly.
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She pulls the trigger. The gun jams.
 
 
INT. CONTROL ROOM - NIGHT
 
Kim presses the countdown button in the control room.
 
 
EXT. NORTH KOREAN GRASS FIELDS - NIGHT
 
Loud beeps come from the missile.
 
The timer reaches 60 seconds.
 
Avery quickly yanks the bullet out of the gun. She drops the 
bullet as she tries to reload the gun.  
 
She frantically looks through the grass.
 
Her hand brushes against the bullet. She grabs the bullet and 
loads the sniper rifle.
 
The timer hits 10 seconds.
 
Avery slows her breaths.
 
She takes aim.
 
She fires the rifle.
 
The bullet flies through the air.
 
Avery watches as Kim falls over. 
 
The count down clock stops at "3". The spots lights turn on, 
dogs bark, and sirens blare.
 
Avery crawls away through the grass. Panic erupts in the 
compound.
 

FADE OUT.
 


